
Fast Broadband for Upper Wharfedale & Littondale 

BT Openreach arrived last Tuesday night (26th June) to clear the ducting to allow for the installation 
of the fibre optic cable to Kettlewell School. Having spent the whole night fighting mud and midges 
they were able to clear all but one section of the ducting. This un-cleared section will require digging 
out and replacing. 

This has now gone back to Openreach’s planning department to be put into their work schedule. 

That is the bad news, the good news is that the section that needs digging out is at the widest part of 
the road and will probably not require a full road closure and can be done in daylight hours.  

We will let you know when we have a date for this works to take place 

 


